

21 July 2022

Dear Parents/Carers

## ARRANGEMENTS FOR SEPTEMBER 2022

I write to confirm the arrangements for the return to school in September.

You will know from previous correspondence that the times of the day have slightly changed from September and for your information, they are detailed below.

MONDAY, WEDNESDAY, THURSDAY & FRIDAY		TUESDAY	
8.40am to 9.10am	Form	8.40am to 8.50am	Form
9.10am to 10.10am	Period 1	8.50am to 9.50am	Period 1
10.10am to 11.10am	Period 2	9.50am to 10.50am	Period 2
11.10am to 11.30am	BREAK	10.50am to 11.10am	BREAK
11.30am to 12.30pm	Period 3	11.10am to 12.10pm	Period 3
12.30pm to 1.30pm	Period 4	12.10pm to 1.10pm	Period 4
1.30pm to 2.15pm	LUNCH	1.10pm to 1.55pm	LUNCH
2.15pm to 3.15pm	Period 5	1.55pm to 2.55pm	Period 5

We look forward to welcoming back our Y11 and Y7 students on Monday 5 September with Y8, Y9 and Y10 students returning on Tuesday 6 September 2022.

We will expect all students to be in full school uniform when they return in September and to be "class ready". Our expectations are that students are to bring to every class, a pencil case and a reading book, so that they are equipped and ready for learning. This will be checked daily by Form Tutors.

We are looking to, over the summer, tweak our Uniform Policy to include "tailored" shorts for the summer months. For your information, the school uniform policy is attached.

I remind parents how important it is for students to be on time for school as this gives them the necessary life skills to take forward into work places.

Please be reminded that all correspondence is always available on our website but should you have a query, the school office is open over the summer break.

All that remains is to wish you a happy, safe and enjoyable summer break and I look forward to welcoming back all our students but a special mention to our new Y7's.

Yours faithfully

Ms Emma Wride
HEAD OF SCHOOL

Head of School: Ms Emma Wride BA (Hons) NPQH Kemnal Technology College Sevenoaks Way, Sidcup, Kent, DA14 5AA Tel: 020 8300 7112 Fax: 020 8300 5619 Email: admin@kemnal-tkat.org

